AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

Lincoln, Nebraska

April, 1974

DATE SET FOR SPRING MEETING

The Chapter One spring membership
meeting will be held at the YWCA at
1432 N Street, Sunday afternoon,April
21, 1974 at 2:30 o'clock. We hope
all members will plan to be on hand.

This meeting is to be a SHOW AND
TELL event with all our own members
being given an opportunity to parti-
cipate. There are many talents rep-
resented in our chapter so we ask
all of you to bring something for the
display. For example, you might wish
to bring:

*kSomething you have made--a quilt, a
table cloth, a picture, a painting,
a special handcraft article. You
name it!

**A "hand-me-down' treasure--a piece
of jewelry, an antique, a piece of
% china, a rare book, etc,

*¥An item used by your grandparents
or parents during their early days
in this country.

*%A hobby exhibit which shows your
very special interest or talent.

**¥Anything you would like to display.
If it is of interest to you it is
sure to interest others also.

The things you bring will be placed
on tables for all to see. We suggest
you wrap things that should not be
handled in clear plastic., Make a small
sign to explain and identify what you
bring and be sure to include your
name., Then be sure to take this back
home with you after the meeting un-
less you wish to loan it or donate it
to the museum.

This SHOW AND TELL is for men and
women, We hear there will be some
very unusual things to see. Let's

«q1l turn out--young and old and all

_ iges in between. Of course, THERE

" WILL BE REFRESHMENTS AND TIME TO CHAT
WITH FRIENDS,
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HAVE YOU PAID YOUR 1974 DUES?

HOME MADE FOOD & WHITE ELEPHANT SALE

"Wir sind arm." What we mean to say
is, 'We are poor.'" Since we do not have
chapter dues we rely on your generosity
to take care of mailing and printing
costs and the operation of our museum
at 615 D Street. At our meeting on
April 21 we plan to have a food sale
and white elephant bazaar. Of course,
if you wish to make something especi-
ally for the sale that is fine, too,

Why not bring a cake or pie, dinna
kuchen, butter gldse, some home made
noodles, or a favorite recipe of bread
or cookies. Or, you may have a white
elephant you would like to contribute
for the sale table. We promise to keep
sale items separate from the exhibits.

KUDOS TO OUR MUSEUM STAFF

A special ''thank you" is in order
to those who come to "man'" the museum
on a regular basis, We now are able to
have the museum open from 1-4 P.M, each
afternoon from Monday through Friday.
Other times can also be arranged by
telephoning headquarters, 477-4524.
Recently we had two more school groups
visit. A Cub Scout troop is coming
next month,

We certainly appreciate the help of
the following in telling others about
the glorious history of our forefathers:

Mrs. Mildred Stutheit, Mrs. Deloris
Summers, Mrs. Mary Froscheiser, Mrs.
Clara Bender, Mrs. Magdalene Novak, Mrs.
Katherine Ostwald, Mrs. Amelia Piening,
Mrs. Ruth Nuss, Mrs. Eleanor Herstein,
Mr., Jack Lofink.

We can always use more help in show-
ing visitors through our charming
museum., If you would like to spend a
few hours in this way, please call Miss
Helen Heiser at 432-7232. She is in
charge of lining up these helpers.

If you haven't visited, do so soon!
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DON'T FORGET THE MEETING ON APRIL 21.



